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This information is provided in accordance with the Regulation 2019/2088 
of the European Parliament and of the Council of 27 November 2019 on 
sustainability‐related disclosures in the financial services sector, as 
amended and/or supplemented from time to time (“SFDR”). 
 
No Consideration of Adverse Impacts of Investment Decisions on 
Sustainability Factors 

 
For the time being PGAL does not consider adverse impacts of investment 
decisions on sustainability factors in accordance with Art. 4 of the SFDR. 
The main reason for not considering adverse impacts of investment 
decisions on sustainability factors at the company level is the lack of data 
available in sufficient quantity and quality to adequately assess the 
principal adverse impacts. PGAL might reconsider its position in the future 
and elect at a later date to publish and maintain on its website the 
consideration of principal adverse impacts of investment decisions on 
sustainability factors. 
 


